## Wickersley St Alban C of E Primary School

2<sup>nd</sup> February 2023

Dear Parents/Carers

## Young Voices Concert Thursday 9th February 2023

Your child will be participating in the "Biggest children's concert in the World" at the Sheffield Arena on **Thursday 9th February 2023.** On concert day, the children will have their dinner or packed lunch in school as usual. If you would like your child to have a school meal on that day you need to login to lunch hound to place and pay for an order.

We will leave school for the Sheffield Utilita Arena at around 1:30pm. During the afternoon, we will take part in rehearsals with the live band and featured artists. At 5pm, the rehearsal ends and the children will have a one-hour tea break. Children will need to bring a packed tea and drink. An additional drink for during rehearsal and the concert is also advisable.

For security purposes, we have been advised that personal belongings should be kept to a minimum and any bags should be as small as possible. Large rucksacks and book bags will be left at school overnight.

Doors will open at the Arena for the public at 6pm, the concert will begin at 7pm and end at approximately 8:45pm. Audience members' bags may be searched for security purposes.

All children must wear either the official Young Voices T shirt or a plain white top. Any dark trousers or skirt will be acceptable. We suggest that your child comes to school in their uniform as normal and simply changes into their T-shirt after lunch. The children are also encouraged to bring a small torch. One was free with the purchase of a T-shirt.

At the close of the event, ALL children will return to school on the coach, leaving the arena at around 9pm. Please make arrangements to collect your child from the front of school – main entrance from around 9:15pm. Please note the timings are approximate!

Please be reassured that the children will be supervised at all times.

To help you spot us in the crowd, we are taking our school banner.

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to ask!

Yours sincerely

St Albans' School Young Voices Team.